

## City of Long Beach Working Together to Serve

Date: December 7, 2004

To: Honorable Mayor and City Council

From: Councilmember Val Lerch, Chair, Public Safety Committee

Subject: CITY SHOULD NOT CHARGE VICTIM OF A CRIME FOR TOWING OR STORAGE OF VEHICLE IMPOUNDED BY CITY AS PART OF INVESTIGATION OF CRIME

The Public Safety Committee, at its meeting held November 23, 2004,

considered the above subject.

It is the recommendation of the Committee to the City Council that the issue be

received and filed.

Respectfully submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

Councilmember Val Lerch, Chair

Prepared by: Martha Cobb

Unanimous vote

S:\PS\Not Charge Victim of Crime for Towing or Storage of Vehicle.rec.doc